
SAC/SAF Meeting Minutes 12-14-18 

Welcome – 5:30 pm 

Call to Order:    

A meeting of the Mirror Lake Elementary School Advisory Council was held in the     Dining Room on       

Friday, December 14th, 2018.   Mrs. Hafez and Mrs. Nichols called the meeting to order at 5:45 pm.   

Andrea Cutrone will record minutes for this meeting. 

SAC 

Minutes: Mrs. Hafez motioned to approve the minutes 

New Business:  

Agenda: 

Principal’s Report 

• The school has opted for giving the BSA test (Broward Systems Assessment) in order to be 

able to know what we need to do to prepare students for the FSA test.  

• ELOP programs: There is a limit of 15 students per club. Payments are made online directly 

with the district. 

• Some of our students have recently competed in the debate program at Everglades high 

school. 

• The students have recently competed on the Robotics Competition in Boca Raton. The girls 

won the Energy award. MLE is planning to compete in the next Robotics competition coming 

up on January. As a school we are trying to promote our female students to see themselves 

in different careers. The school recently had female engineer visitors that had different 

discussions with our female students. 

• The school will be starting the ICON (I can overcome negativity) program soon. The idea is to 

guide the male students and help them through their journey of success. 

iReady: Students are completing lessons at home. This program provides students with 

lessons that will help them strength their academic weaknesses.  We encourage students to 

continue working towards completing weekly lessons on iReady. 

 

Important Dates 

• January 8thth: Beginning of the 3rd quarter 

• January 10th-11th: BSA ELA Test (3rd-5th Grades). 

• January 14th-15th: BSA Math Test. (3rd-5th Grades). 

• January 16th and 17th: BSA Science Test. (3rd-5th Grades). 

 

SIP Update 

We are up-to-date on loading all documentation to the SIP website. Mrs. Hafez encouraged suggestions 

to the SIP. A reminder that the SIP is a living document that can be accessed online. 

 

 



Title I Update:  

• A Parent training on how to help students at home with writing will be held on December 20th, 

at Boulevard Heights elementary from 7:00 -8:30. 

•  Title I survey was previously sent home. Parents were asked to complete the survey and send it 

back to school. The answers of this survey will help the school make improvements in all areas 

regarding the school. 

 

SAF 

SAF Update:  

Mrs. Hafez attended the SAF meeting held on Thursday, December 14th. 

Areas Discussed at the meeting:  

• Next school year Calendar. The calendar committee will be presenting the options for the dates 

of the calendar on the next meeting. 

• Attendance policy 5.5. 

• Safety at school events. 

 

1. Questions/Concerns 

• Parents had questions regarding ELOPS Clubs and if they will be other sessions coming up in the 

near future. 

 

 


